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FROM: James H. Green, Deputy Legal Counsel

Baltimore Police Department
RE: City Council Bill No. 08-0253-Soliciting

The Baltimore Police Department (BPD) has reviewed City
Council Bill No. 08-0253-Soliciting which provides clarifying language
and increased penalties to Article 19 § 50-56-Obstucting Passage and
repeals obsolete or unnecessary provisions of Article 19-Police
Ordinances.

Specifically, the bill clarifies language surrounding the solicitation
of persons who on a street or sidewalk obstruct or otherwise interfere with
a person’s free passage for the purpose of inducing or compelling them to
purchase something or to make a donation and increases the penalty for
violating the section. Additionally, the bill repeals Article 19 § 50-57 (In
Front of Store-Soliciting Business) and Article 19 § 50-58 (In Front of
Store-Enticing Away).

The BPD supports these changes. Thank you for the opportunity to

comment on this legislation.

ce: Frederick H. Bealefeld III, Police Commissioner, BPD
Angela Gibson, Mayor’s Legislative Liaison
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